College of Biological Sciences

Educational Policy Committee Meeting 

Friday, Sept. 14, 2007

Present: Stu Goldstein, Sarah Corrigan, Alexi Powell, Iris Charvat, Paul Siliciano, Jean Underwood, Dr. Soechting, Frank Barnwell, Leslie Schiff, Pete Snustad

Not Present: Nikki Letawsky Shultz, Robin Wright, Jane Phillips, 

Minutes from May 2007 meeting were reviewed and approved.

Elect EPC Chair

Dr. Schiff moved that Dr. Goldstein remain the Chair of the committee.  Dr. Siliciano seconded the motion, and it was approved unanimously. 

Old Business

Status of restrictions on enrolling for IDL courses
A draft petition addendum form was presented to the committee for consideration in the IDL registration process.  The committee discussed whether or not it should require students to demonstrate a need to take the IDL course or simply have a compelling reason.  The committee will review the addendum and approve a final draft at the next meeting.

Credit for AP Biology  

The issue of granting Biol 1009 versus 1999 for a score of 3-5 on the AP exam was revisited.  AP courses in high school may not include a substantial lab component.  The CLE committee is considering whether or not AP should be accepted for liberal education requirements, or whether or not the actual courses they took should be reviewed from different high schools.  Dr. Schiff moved that we table the discussion until the CLE committee has made their recommendations.  Dr. Siliciano seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously.

DUGS for Biology and voting members of the EPC

Dr. Soechting moved that the DUGS for Biology become a voting member of the EPC.  Dr. Schiff seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously.  This action was taken in the committee because the CBS Constitution will not be updated sooner that in the next year, and the committee feels that it is important to have all majors represented with a voting member.

Career Course Biol 2001

Jean Underwood gave an update about Biol 2001, which is now a required course for incoming transfer students.  It is a blended instruction course, with electronic and in-person discussions and assignments.  CBS matriculated about 120 new transfer students in Fall 2007, most of whom are enrolled in the course.

New Business
Guest Speakers at EPC
Jean Underwood asked if the committee would like to bring in guest speakers to discuss programs and resources throughout the University.  She will send out a list by email and members will respond with their preferences.  Proposed guests include Serge Rudoz from UHP, Marvin Marshak from the Office of Undergraduate Research, a representative from the Learning Abroad Center, Graduation Planner.

New Course: Molecular Ecology and Ecological Genetics

The curriculum committee and department in Plant Biology need to look at the course proposal submitted by Dr. Peter Tiffin, so it was only briefly discussed at the meeting.  It will be brought before the committee at a later date once details have been added to the description.

Phcl 3100 was discussed as a possible elective course in CBS majors.  Since it does not go into as much detail regarding mechanisms and other topics as Phcl 4001, the course was rejected for consideration.

Directed Research Contract

The contract will be changed so that it can only be submitted electronically.  The option to indicate multiple terms of registration will be removed with the expectation that students will submit a new contract each term they need to register.  Students (not faculty) should fill out the form, and the description should be updated.  Instructions on the first page will be redesigned and added as the last page.  A place for the permission number will also be added.  Someone in CBS Student Services will update the contract and bring it back to the committee for approval.

